
The Clarion City Council met in regular session Tuesday September 2nd, 2025, at 5:00pm in the Council Chambers 

with Mayor Heiden presiding. Present were Council members Dave Flurer, Dan Hennigar, Nick McOllough, Mike 

Ennis and Elmarie Nel. Also, in attendance City Administrator Clint Middleton, Attorney Zach Chizek and PWD Jon 

DeVries. 

Mayor Heiden called the meeting to order and polled the council for any conflicts of interest with the agenda, 

there were none. Mayor Heiden asked if there were any citizens listed to address the council, there were none.  

Motioned by Hennigar seconded by Flurer to approve consent agenda consisting of Minutes- 2025.08.19 , 

2025.08.21 Special; Financial report- approve checks; Licenses/Permits- (Building, Liquor, Tobacco, Sign, Peddler, 

Street Closure) Liquor: Dollar General, Red Shed LLC ; Building: Chapman – shed, Rosenkilde - shed; Road Closure: 

CDA, CGD Schools  (Motion passed 5-0).  

Motioned by Flurer seconded by McOllough to approve Resolution (25-52) approving Pay Request #30 with 

Peterson Construction for WTP Project for $24,700.00 (Motion passed 5-0). 

Motioned by Flurer seconded by Ennis to approve recommendation from the Finance Committee to renew the 

Perpetual Care CD with First Citizens for 12 months at 4.15% (Motion passed 5-0). 

Council had a discussion on future city capital projects. There were no firm decisions made but there were 

directives given to the City Administrator with plan to have the finance committee discuss before meeting again 

as a council. 

Reports from the Council or Dept heads: Hennigar said there is an open house at the CDA spec building on 

Thursday. 

Motioned by McOllough seconded by Flurer to adjourn. All Ayes. (Motion passed 5-0). 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Clint Middleton City Administrator  

 

 

_________________________________________ _______________________________________ 

Clint Middleton, City Administrator   Rod Heiden, Mayor 


